










 

August 14, 2012 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I have worked with the staff at The University of Texas at Dallas’ CyberSecurity and 
Emergency Preparedness Institute nearly since the E-Plan Program was developed, about 11 
years.  I hope you recognize the merit of the Program and the value for responders to access 
critical hazardous materials data quickly at any hour of the day. This is a Program that I 
believe should receive permanent funding. 

In the interim, I highly recommend the continuation of funding by the Department of 
Homeland Security for the E-Plan Program.   

The E-Plan Program is the only established secure source for quickly accessing facility data for 
both Tier Two chemical storage and Risk Management Planning sites in a variety of formats.  
This data is vital during an emergency and also continues to benefit DHS’ Chemical Facility 
Anti-Terrorism Standards Program.  This data is often used for inspections and follow-up 
visits. We particularly appreciate the ability to extract chemical storage data in the CAMEO 
format.  Several fire districts in our state use CAMEO on their response vehicles. 

E-Plan data is often utilized by local emergency planners in pre-disaster planning efforts.  
This data is used to enhance emergency response capabilities before an incident occurs, to 
identify storage, use, and releases of hazardous chemicals in communities, and to promote 
communication between facilities that handle hazardous chemicals and local planners. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Sadie Whitener 
State EPCRA Coordinator 
Washington State Emergency Response Commission  
PO Box 47659 
Olympia, WA  98504-7659 
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